Report of the 24th European Congress of Pathology (ECP 2012 held in Prague, Czech Republic, from 8 to 13 September, 2012
Dr Tarek M A Abdel-Fatah

The 24th European Congress of Pathology (ECP 2012) was holding on the 8th to 4th of September in Prague, Czech Republic.   I found the scientific and educational program was fairly useful particularly:
a) Platform and poster sessions which were the major forums for the presentation of original papers that dealt  with recent advances in pathology, both in areas of utilitarian information and in basic science.   I got the opportunity to present one paper in the breast pathology platform session.  In deed, the quality of some of submitted abstracts was fairly good while others were not as good standard as I would expect.
b) Short Courses which updated basic science information/concepts and provide an understanding of current techniques and procedures that relate to pathology were good.  
I met my colleagues in my research area and got very important information I am interested in.  It helps me keep up with current directions and trends in breast pathology.  Such meetings are a great opportunity to keep up with recent developments in many specialized areas/topics, present research, and meet and network with colleagues at professional and social events. 
It was a good experience and I am very grateful that pathological society has supported me to attend and present my work in that meeting. .   
